PRESS RELEASE:

Family Court Study Subcommittee


The Chairman of the South Carolina Senate Judiciary Committee, Senator Glenn McConnell, has appointed a subcommittee to study the efficiency and accountability of the South Carolina Family Courts and the system within which family law is practiced in the state.  This research driven subcommittee will conduct a thorough review of the Family Courts and the family law in order to make recommendations to the Judiciary Committee for any necessary changes to the current laws of the state.  There are several major areas that are most ripe for review. The questions that the subcommittee plans to focus on include:

· Do Family Courts possess sufficient support and research resources to effectively and efficiently process their caseloads?

· Does the system have a sufficient number of Family Court judges?

· Are the Clerks of Court sufficiently staffed and trained to effectively and efficiently manage their caseloads?

· Does our current family law need to be changed to promote and encourage less costly alternatives to contested divorces, support, and custody actions at an earlier stage of marital dissolution?

· Does our current family law need to be changed to encourage greater pre-marital counseling in an effort to reduce the frequency of divorce in our State?

· Does our current law regarding child support and alimony need to be changed?

· Does our present system permit an abuse by litigants seeking and obtaining protective orders to gain an advantage in custody disputes, and if so, what changes need to be implemented to prevent this from occurring?

· Are Family Courts devoting sufficient time to temporary hearings, considering the issues presented and the impact on the litigants?

· Would the use of special referees to decide uncontested matters unburden Family Court judges and enable them to devote more attention to temporary hearings and contested cases?

Senator James Ritchie, Jr. of Spartanburg will serve as subcommittee chairman.  Other subcommittee members include ​Senator Robert Ford of Charleston, Senator William C. Mescher of Pinopolis, Senator John M. Knotts, Jr., of West Columbia, Senator Gerald Malloy of Hartsville, and Senator Kevin L. Bryant of Anderson.

The first subcommittee meeting and public hearing will be held on Wednesday, September 7, 2005, at 2:00 p.m. in Room 105, Gressette Building, Columbia, S.C. 29202.  The subcommittee will hear testimony of interested parties on the relevant issues listed above.  Anyone wishing to submit comments or proposed language for consideration by the subcommittee must do so by Wednesday, August 31 by 5:00 p.m. Comments should be sent to Phil Lenski or Heather Anderson, Staff Attorneys for the Senate Judiciary Committee, at 803-212-6617, Room 102, Gressette Building, P.O. Box 142, Columbia, South Carolina  29202.

Should you have any additional questions, please contact Sharon Scholl for the Judiciary Committee at 803-212-6627, or e-mail your comments to lenskip@scsenate.org.
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